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                                            TOWN OF NEWBURGH   
                                              PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

 

PROJECT:    MONARCH DRIVE SENIOR HOUSING    
PROJECT NO.:   19-28 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 103, BLOCK 7, LOT 18  
     SECTION 47, BLOCK 1, LOT 46 
REVIEW DATE:   30 APRIL 2021  
MEETING DATE:   6 MAY 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ENGINEERING & SURVEYING PROPERTIES  
 

1. Town Board authorization has been granted for the Planning Board to process and consider 
this application pursuant to Town Zoning Law 185-48(A).  The Planning Board has previously 
declared its intent for Lead Agency on 16 January 2020, mailing the Notice of Intent to 
interested agencies on 6 February 2020.   
 

2. The Planning Board can declare itself Lead Agency having circulated its Notice of Intent and 
received no objections. 
 

3. The maximum building height is identified as 46.5-feet whereas the zone permits 35-foot 
maximum building height.   
 

4. Town Code Section 185-4(B)(3) identifies the maximum size for a one-bedroom senior unit at 
700-square feet and a two-bedroom senior unit at 900-square feet.  The applicants are 
requesting the one-bedroom units be designed at 840-square feet and the two-bedroom units 
be designed at 1,060-square feet.   
 

5. Comments from the jurisdictional emergency services should be received regarding the single 
access point to the senior housing facility. 
 

6. The front yard setback on proposed Lot #1 should be identified as 60-feet from the State 
highway frontage.  
 

7. The sidewalk and crosswalk seem to terminate at Monarch Drive and not connect to sidewalks 
in a northerly direction.   
 

8. The status of the wetland review should be updated.  While the site may not contain wetlands, 
the wetlands may exist on the north side of NYS Route 52, which may have an associated 
regulated buffer.   
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9. The Planning Board should consider requesting a traffic study for the project entrance at 

Monarch Drive and Monarch Drive and NYS Route 52.  
 

10. The applicants should provide the Planning Board with market analysis and documentation 
provided to the Town Board for identifying the need for affordable housing in accordance with 
Section 185-48D(5). 
 

11. Future submissions must address Section 185-48D(1-5). 
 

12. A City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance Letter will be required for the project.  This request will 
be processed further after the applicant proceeds through the Zoning Board of Appeals 
approvals.  
 

13. The applicants have identified that garage parking for twenty-two (22) spaces for each building 
will be provided to address the parking count required.  
 

14. The Code Enforcement Offices requested to evaluate the need for emergency access to the 
rear of the multi-family structures.  
 

15. Further review will be undertaken once the detailed design plans have been prepared. 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/dns 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  








